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Thank you! 
 

On behalf of all the Practice team we would like to say a big thank you to patients for 

their kindness and generosity during the festive period. We received many lovely 

Christmas cards, boxes of chocolates, biscuits, mince pies and more which were very 

much appreciated and enjoyed by the whole team. Thank you. 
 

We would like to wish everyone a very happy and healthy New Year. 

 

New Faces 
 In August 2024 Trainee GP Dr Mustafa, joined the clinical Practice team and will be 
working with us until August 2025. 
We also welcome Victoria and Jade to our fantastic Reception team, and Jo who returns 
as a Health Care Assistant.  
 

Goodbyes 
In December Sister Libby retired after 35 years of service at the Practice. Her retirement 

marks the end of a long career as a Practice Nurse. Over the years Libby has looked 

after the health of countless generations of patients in Much Wenlock, Cressage and 

the surrounding area and we would like to thank her for her dedication to the Practice 

and our patients.  Libby’s long service was marked by a retirement party at the 

beginning of January. 

In December we also said goodbye and happy retirement to one of our Reception team 

members, Pat. Pat has worked at the Practice for over 9 years and was a highly regarded 

member of the Practice team and will also be greatly missed by us all. 
 

Practice Closure 

The Practice will be closed on Thursday 6 February 2025 for staff training from 12.00 to 

18:00 hrs. Should you need urgent health care during this time, please contact 111. 

The NHS is here to support you over the winter.   

NHS Shropshire Telford and Wrekin have created a Think which service is right for 
you guide.   

▪ For less urgent health needs, contact your local pharmacy or GP for advice, or 
visit www.nhs.uk. 

▪ If you need urgent medical help but it’s not an emergency, contact NHS 111 online 
at 111.nhs.uk or call 111 for clinical advice, assessment and signposting to the right 
service. 

▪ For minor injuries, visit your local Minor Injury Unit (MIU), located in Bridgnorth, 
Ludlow, Oswestry and Whitchurch. 

▪ Call 999 for emergency, life-threatening illnesses or injuries only. 

For more information please visits www.shropshiretelfordandwrekin.nhs.uk 

http://www.nhs.uk/
http://111.nhs.uk/

